OTTERHAMPTON PARISH RECREATION ASSOCIATION
         Minutes of Meeting of the OPRA Committee held on 6th September 2010 at 3 School Lane at 8 pm
PRESENT                Robert Palmer (Chairperson)

Barry Leathwood


        Ann Leathwood (Secretary)

Sue Francis (Treasurer)


        Lyn Palmer 


             
Tina Gardener         



 APOLOGIES         Liz Sidebotham 

10/37         MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING;   
         Minutes of the meeting held on 9th June 2010 were approved and signed by the Chairperson.
10/38         MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arsing.
  10/39          TREASURER’S REPORT including 100 Club 
                  The Treasurer gave an up-to-date report as follows:

OPRA account       £1101.25
                             Cash in hand     £393.63
                      Savings account     £2525.92                         
   100 Club           £684.74 

It was reported that there were now 80 members of the 100 Club.


The following cheques have been drawn:

Chq. 

325
Nelson School of Dancing



£   70.00

326
Various Fete Prizes




     14.25


327
Black ink cartridge




     58.74


327
Flowers, cream, prize child token


     35.10


328
Whisky (raffle), 2 pkts gloves, Mercury advert

     52.64


328
Tractor insurance




   147.82


329
Webberbus – Glastonbury Extravaganza


   270.00


330
Fete – various items




     31.18


330
Wine – Helpers night




       7.17


330
Diesel – tractor





      20.00


331
SCC – badminton




    200.00 
10/40
REPORT ON FETE

It was agreed that the Fete had been successful and raised approximately £1,500.  There were of course some things needed to be improved upon, i.e. check list for all stalls and personnel were required.  A flatbed lorry or trailer would be needed to return larger borrowed equipment.


It was noted that many people didn’t arrive until after the official opening and it was agreed to discuss this more fully before the next Fete.


In view of the success, weather, etc it was agreed to have future Fetes on the first Saturday in July. The 2012 Fete will therefore be held on Saturday, 7th July 2012.

It was agreed we should send a letter to Blackmore Farm informing them of our change of date and venue for the 2012 Fete, and state that they will need a generator in future.  They were informed of this requirement this year but failed to bring one.


A note of thanks has been received from Pat Beasley, thanking OPRA for the flowers, and for letting her officially open the Fete.

Thinking ahead to future events the committee agreed that a second gazebo be purchased and the Secretary agreed to check to see if a similar one is available.  It was also felt that the barbecue was nearing its end and it was agreed to make enquiries about  the cost of a replacement..

10/41
FIREWORKS

The firework display will be held on Sunday, 7th November on the Common.  Kevin Partridge will attend the training session in Salisbury.


Rob Bruckell of Barclays Bank has agreed to help on the night and agreed to apply to have our collection ‘pound matched’ under the bank’s community scheme.


Sue will order the fireworks – Galaxy pack and Neptune rockets and will arrange storage at a later date when delivery dates are known


The Secretary will contact various helpers as to their availability.  The collections jars will be placed as usual in the Anchor and the Post Office.  It was agreed to purchase 60 sausages, 60 burgers (inc. veggie burgers), rolls and baps to match, onions and ketchup.
10/42
BARN, PAVILION AND TRACTOR

The tractor has flat tyre and arrangements are in hand for a replacement.  It was agreed to have a tidy up in the barn on 13th September at 9.30 am, before the tractor is brought in for the winter. The pavilion is reasonably tidy, but we should put the cones inside as they keep getting scattered about.

    10/43           ANY OTHER RELEVANT BUSINESS
A letter has been received from Christine Birkan who has now left the village, thanking OPRA for

their friendship during her time in Combwich.  A letter thanking OPRA for the donation towards their visit to Puxton Park has been received from Little Otters Pre-School Group.  

Walks will take place on the following dates – 19th September, 17th October and 21st November

Talks will take place on 28th October by Anna Booth (formerly Finds Officer for Somerset County Museums Service).  She will be travelling back from Leicester to give the talk (she is currently taking a Ph.D. course) and Mervyn Brown suggests we give a donation to the Somerset County Museum and a donation towards travel costs.  The Secretary was asked to contact Mervyn to enquire about the amount of the donations.

A further talk will be held on 25thNovember, the speaker not yet confirmed.
It was agreed to increase the admission fee to:  Adults £2.50, Senior Citizens £2.00 and Children £1.  This fee has not been increased for some years.

Newsletter – A Newsletter is being prepared and after much discussion about cost of printer ink it was decided that Barry should get a quote for printing from both Purnells and Kampress.     
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Monday, 18th October 2010 at 32 Nursery Close at 8 pm.  
                        There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 10.30pm
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